
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
  
 
  
  
 
 
 
  
 
  
 
  

 
  
  
  
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
    
 

 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

All of the children thoroughly enjoyed the 

‘Open the Book’ Assembly this week. Mrs 

Naomi Smith and Mrs Pauline Silvester were 

joined by Oliver Burton, Oliver Wainwright 

and Charlie Lincoln to retell the story ‘Big 

Bags of Money’ which is about making the 

most of what we have been given. 
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Frisbee Competition 

 

Open the Book 

On Friday 15th April, Cranwell entered two teams into a local 
Frisbee competition.  Twelve of our Key Stage two children 
competed against Rauceby School in weather conditions that 
can only be described as wet!  Despite the continual rain, the 

children from both schools played really well and didn’t moan 
at all.  They were all keen and enthusiastic and displayed 
outstanding sportsmanship.  Well done, everyone! 

Grandparent’s Day 
With Grandparent’s Day fast approaching preparations are well 
underway. 
If your family’s Grandparents wish to attend on Friday 27th 
May, please complete the request form on the letter you will 

receive this week. Please note this is for Grandparents only.  I 
am sure that you will respect and understand the school’s 
position that the day must be a Grandparent’s day only due to 

the volume of adults / children in school.  Some 400 
Grandparents attend the event and it is therefore impossible to 
cater for any additional adults. 
 Please note for security reasons, Grandparent’s will be issued 
with invitations and will require them on the day. A family carer 
may accompany infirm or disabled visitors. 

 

Parent’s Afternoon will be held on Thursday 26th May from 

1.15pm. Doors will open just before 1.15pm. 

At 1:20pm the Foundation Stage will be performing songs, 

the Choral Group will be singing and there will be a short 

production from the School’s Drama Group.  

You will then have the opportunity to tour the school with 
your children and join in with activities. 

A letter will be coming out this week to enable you to 

request an invitation. 

 

Parent’s Afternoon  

MacMillan Mile 
The Whole School will be 
joining RAFC Cranwell on 

Tuesday 28th June 2016 to 
help raise money for the 
MacMillan Trust. Parents 
are welcome to join us on 
the day. More details to 
follow. 

Sports’ Days 
This year’s Sports’ Days will be held on: 
Key Stage One Sports’ Day Monday 4th July @ 1:15pm  

Key Stage Two Sports’ Day Friday 8th July @ 1:15pm 

 
Children arriving before 8:45am 
Please can parents ensure that children do not arrive at school 
prior to 8:45am. Some children are congregating within the 
parents’ waiting area, and are not supervised. Please ensure 
when your children arrive at school, the parents’ waiting area 

and bike sheds are used appropriately and that children are 
not running around these areas. Thank you for your support in 
this matter.   



Upcoming Events 
Thurston Outdoor Education Trip 
Monday 25th – Friday 29th April 2016 

 
SATS Dates 

Year Two SATs will take place throughout May 
 

Key Stage Two SATs will take place week commencing   
Y6: Monday 9th May 2016 & Other Year groups: Monday 16th May 2016    

 
Year One Phonics Screening Test- This is a statutory test that 

will take place for all Year One pupils during the week commencing 
Monday 13th June 2016  

 
Parent’s Afternoon 

Thursday 26th May 
 

Grandparent’s Day 
Friday 27th May 2016 

 
Experience’s Day 

Friday 17th June 2016 
 

MacMillan Mile 
Tuesday 28th June 2016: times to be arranged 

 
School BBQ 

Thursday 30th June 2016 
 

Key Stage One Sports’ Day  
Monday 4th July @ 1:15pm  

 
Key Stage Two Sports’ Day  

Friday 8th July @ 1:15pm 
 

Whole School Picnic 
Wednesday 19th July 2016 

 
 

This Academic Year: 
 

 
Term 5 ends - Friday 27th May 2016 

Term 6: Monday 6th June – Thursday 21st July 2016 
 

Next Academic Year 
 

Term 1: Monday 5th Sept – Friday 21st Oct 2016 
Term 2: Tuesday 1st Nov – Tuesday 20th Dec 2016 

Term 3: Wed 4th January – Fri 10th Feb 2017 
Term 4: Mon 20th Feb – Fri 31st Mar 2017 

Term 5 : Tuesday 18th Apr – Friday 26th May 2017 

Term 6 : Mon 5th Jun – Thursday 19th July 2017 
 

 
 
  
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
  
  
 
 
 

 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
    
   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
  
 
 

 
 

Telephone 01400 261271 
Fax            01400 262217 

E-mail  enquiries@cranwell.lincs.sch.uk 
or visit  

www.cranwell.lincs.sch.uk 
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School Hot Lunches 

 

 

Please ensure you have registered your child/children for 

online ordering of school meals, this includes  Universal 
Free School Meals, Free School Meals and Paid lunches.  
All must be ordered through this system.  

School will no longer be providing menus and will be 
unable to process your order. 
If you require any assistance please contact Tracey 
Bonfield or Sally Linfitt in the school office. 
 
 
 SATs week for Key Stage 2 is nationally arranged for the 

week beginning 9th May 2016. All Year 6 children will be 
participating in the tests. Optional SATs will be the 

following week. 
Year Two SATs testing will take place throughout May, and 

therefore children need to be in school during this time. 
Year One Phonics Screening will be taking place during the 
week commencing 13th June 2016 and is a Government 
requirement.  
Therefore, please ensure your child is in school during this 

period. Absences during this time may be classified as 
unauthorised. 

Assessment Time 

MSA Required 
School requires a Midday Supervisor for 7.5hrs per week 
for 1.5 hours per day (11.45am to 1.15pm). 
The successful candidate must be willing to help within 
the hall for lunches, including setting up the hall with 

tables and chairs, cleaning equipment, managing waste 
collection and supervising the children. The role at times 
will also include outside play duties involving supervising 
the children, structuring and arranging games and play 
activities for the children across the school. 
Patience and good behaviour management skills are 
essential, along with a good sense of humour. You will be 

supported by colleagues who are enthusiastic about their 
contribution to pupil development and table manners. 

Application forms are available from the school office or 
via the school email address below. Applications should 
be made to Mr Wilson. 
The appointment will be subject to both a full D.B.S. 
clearance and appropriate health checks. 

Closing date for applications :- Monday 2nd May 2016. 
Interviews set for the week commencing Monday 2nd 
May. 
Start Date for the role: Monday 16th May 2016. 
The role will temporary for 1 year, then reviewed as to 
the school’s needs. 

 
 
 

 
 

Parentmail 
Please remember to check your emails daily as school 
news and information will be sent via ParentMail. If you 
have not signed up or updated your email address, 
please do so via the school office or email: 

enquiries@cranwell.lincs.sch.uk 

Any Issues or Worries? 
If you have any concerns at any point with your child’s 
education, or the systems the school adopts, please contact the 
school office where these can be dealt with immediately and 
effectively.  Facebook is not an appropriate site for such issues.  

  
 Leaving or Posted? 

To help us plan for new admissions we would appreciate 
it if you could let us know if your child/children will be 
leaving Cranwell Primary School during the term. Many 
thanks! 

mailto:enquiries@cranwell.lincs.sch.uk
http://www.cranwell.lincs.sch.uk/

